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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

FASB Issues Statement No. 162, The Hierarchy of Generally Accepted Accounting 
Principles 

 
Norwalk, CT, May 9, 2008—The Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) today 
issued FASB Statement No. 162, The Hierarchy of Generally Accepted Accounting Principles.  The 
new standard is intended to improve financial reporting by identifying a consistent 
framework, or hierarchy, for selecting accounting principles to be used in preparing financial 
statements that are presented in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting 
principles (GAAP) for nongovernmental entities. 
 
Prior to the issuance of Statement 162, GAAP hierarchy was defined in the American 
Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA) Statement on Auditing Standards (SAS) 
No. 69, The Meaning of Present Fairly in Conformity With Generally Accepted Accounting 
Principles.  SAS 69 has been criticized because it is directed to the auditor rather than the 
entity. Statement 162 addresses these issues by establishing that the GAAP hierarchy should 
be directed to entities because it is the entity (not its auditor) that is responsible for selecting 
accounting principles for financial statements that are presented in conformity with GAAP.   
 
Statement 162 is effective 60 days following the SEC’s approval of the Public Company 
Accounting Oversight Board Auditing amendments to AU Section 411, The Meaning of 
Present Fairly in Conformity with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles.  It is only 
effective for nongovernmental entities; therefore, the GAAP hierarchy will remain in SAS 69 
for state and local governmental entities and federal governmental entities. 
 
Statement 162 is available at www.fasb.org.  
   
About the Financial Accounting Standards Board 

Since 1973, the Financial Accounting Standards Board has been the designated organization 
in the private sector for establishing standards of financial accounting and reporting. Those 
standards govern the preparation of financial reports and are officially recognized as 
authoritative by the Securities and Exchange Commission and the American Institute of 
Certified Public Accountants. Such standards are essential to the efficient functioning of the 
economy because investors, creditors, auditors, and others rely on credible, transparent, and 
comparable financial information. For more information about the FASB, visit our website 
at www.fasb.org. 
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